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The World-Wide Web provides access to millions of data tables with high-quality
content, formatted either in HTML tables, HTML lists, or other structured for-
mats, or stored in on-line data management services. These tables contain data
about virtually every domain of interest to mankind. Several reasearch projects
aim at enabling search over these data sets and ultimately the ability to answer
queries and to combine data from multiple sources.

In addition to the challenges involved in extracting the high-quality data sets
from the Web, there is a fundamental challenge concerning how and whether
to create a conceptual model of the data that can be used by the higher-level
services. Creating a conceptual model, in the traditional sense, for such a collec-
tion of data is impractical because of (1) the breadth of the data, (2) the fact
that domains overlap in complex ways, and (3) that modeling assumptions differ
depending on the level of detail and cultural context.

Several projects at Google have the goal of leveraging this collection of data
and to make it easier to create and share new data sets. In each case, inter-
esting challenges arise from the lack of a conceptual model. In the WebTables
Project [1,3] we collected over 100 million high-quality HTML tables, developed
search over this collection. We used information from text on the Web to recover
some of the semantics of these tables. In Google Fusion Tables [2], we make it
easy for data owners to upload and manipulate their data, create visualizations
and discover other data sets that may be relevant to them, all this without re-
quiring them to a priori create a model of their data. The experiences from these
projects suggest that we may require a fundamentally different approach to data
modeling in the context of the Web.
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